
Send at: 11AM PT 
To:   

1. Michael Welter, Rapid Response Coordinator at michael.welter@hecc.oregon.gov
2. Also send paper copy to:

Michael Welter, Rapid Response Coordinator
Oregon Dislocated Worker Unit
Oregon HECC - Office of Workforce Investments
3225 25th Street SE
Salem, OR 97302

Subject:  Block, Inc. - WARN Notice 

Body: 

This notice is being provided pursuant to Title 20 of the Code of Federal Regulations part 639 to 
inform you that Block, Inc. (“Block”) will be permanently laying off 23 individuals in its Customer 
Operations organization on October 13, 2025.  The impacted employees work remotely 
throughout Oregon and received notice of the anticipated separation on August 12, 2025. For 
additional information, please contact me directly at ksoto@block.xyz.   

The impacted employees do not have the right to displace or bump any other Block employee. 
None of the employees are represented by a union.   

Impacted Job Positions 
● CS Specialist - Multi-Focus
● Resolution Desk Team Lead
● Advocate Success Team Lead

City Location 
● Portland, Oregon

WARN #9322
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